Freedom of Information Act 2000/Environmental Information Regulations 2004  
re: mould complaints
Your request for information has now been considered and the Council’s response to your questions is shown below.

You asked:

· How many complaints about mould did your local authority receive in each year of 2020, 2021, 2022 and 2023?
· What was the average time taken (in weeks) for the local authority to resolve the complaint in each year of 2020, 2021, 2022 and 2023?
· What was the longest time taken (in weeks) for the local authority to resolve the complaint in each year of 2020, 2021, 2022 and 2023?
· What percentage of these complaints (if any) remain outstanding? 
Answer:

Please see attached. This a partial picture of all mould related formal complaints that have been logged and processed from 2020 to May 2022. There are 71 complaints over two and a half years about mould which is not a lot when the council has over 19,000 domestic council housing properties. The system does not record the data that you are requesting. From May 2022 onwards the council moved to a new complaints system that doesn't allow detailed interrogation of the data. All of the complaints are simply recorded by service area, i.e. housing repairs and each one would have to be interrogated manually. 

To explain further, Section 12 of the Act makes provision for public authorities to refuse requests for information where the cost of dealing with them would exceed the appropriate limit, which for local government is set at £450. This represents the estimated cost of one person spending more than 18 hours in determining whether the department holds the information, along with locating, retrieving and extracting the information, in this case by having to manually inspect every housing complaint to see if mould was mentioned. If you need any help in refining your request, do not hesitate to contact us.

You may re-use the information under an Open Government Licence.

If you are dissatisfied with the handling of your request, please write, explaining your grounds of appeal, to: 

Internal Review

Information Governance & Risk
Email: info.requests@leicester.gov.uk
